Westmoreland Town Board
Public Hearing Local Law # and Local Law #4
Solar Energy

November 11, 2019
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this Public Hearing on Local Law # and Local Law #4 to order at 6:14 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York. Present at tonight’s meeting were Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, Randy Rundle, Barbara Phillips and Burton Seymour Jr.  Also present Tax Collector Margaret Leone, Reading Center Clerk Tami Aylesworth, one (1) high school senior and six (6) residents.
Supervisor Eisnor asked if anyone had any comments or concerns regarding the proposed Solar Energy Laws
Councilperson Hebbard stated that this law very closely mimics the Solar Laws of the Town surrounding ours.  This helps to keep uniformity in the area.  Councilperson Hebbard feels the committee developed a law that is fair to all parties.
Attorney Mattacola stated that copies of these Laws need to be dispensed to the Zoning Board and the Codes Officers.  This Law differs from those in the past in that this law will require significant bonding on the part of the applicant.  It is imperative that the Codes Officer, the Zoning Board members and the Town Clerk all work together to make this process work. 

Hubert Pritchard, Shed Road asked if the Zoning Board was involved in developing this law.  Councilperson Hebbard stated that a committee was formed which included a member of the Zoning Board.  Mr. Pritchard stated that it was his understanding that the Zoning Board was responsible for the development of zoning laws and alluded to the fact that they have shirked their responsibilities. 
There being no other questions or concerns, Supervisor Eisnor closed this Public Hearing at 6:20 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
